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Deputy Carol Nolan 
Dail Eireann, 
Leinster House,  
Kildare Street, 
Dublin 2. 
e-mail: carol.nolan@oireachtas.ie 
 
Dear Deputy Nolan 
 
The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
following parliamentary questions, which were submitted to this department for response. 
 
PQ 4544/20 
 
To ask the Minister for Health if the HSE will be supported in extending the personal assistant service 
to include persons that are blind and vision impaired; and if he will make a statement on the matter  
 
PQ 4545/20 
 
“To ask the Minister for Health if personal assistant services for blind and vision impaired persons will 
be funded regardless of their area of residence; and if he will make a statement on the matter  
 
 
HSE Response 
 
The HSE provides a range of assisted living services including Personal Assistant and Home Support 
Services to support individuals to maximise their capacity to live full and independent lives.  
 
PA and Home Support Services are provided either directly by the HSE or through a range of 
voluntary service providers. The majority of specialised disability provision (80%) is delivered through 
non-statutory sector service providers.  
 
Services for all applicants, including blind and vision impaired persons, are accessed through an 
application process or through referrals from public health nurses or other community based staff. 
Each individual’s needs are evaluated against the criteria for prioritisation for the particular services 
and then decisions are made in relation to the allocation of resources. Resource allocation is 
determined by the needs (including needs as a result of being blind or vision impaired) of the 
individual, compliance with prioritisation criteria, and the level of resources available.  
 
COVID-19 Public Health Emergency 
 
Prior to the public health emergency with regard to COVID-19, the HSE was committed to protecting 
the level of Personal Assistant (PA) and Home Support Services available to persons with disabilities. 
In the 2020 National Service Plan, the HSE’s priority was continue to deliver high quality PA and 
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Home Support to approximately 10,000 people with disabilities including 1.67 million PA hours and 
3.08 million Home Support hours. 
 
In preparing for and responding to COVID-19 and to fully align with Public Health guidance as 
recommended via the NPHET, the HSE and its partner service providers put in place a range of 
measures, which included the prioritisation of vital residential and home support services whilst 
curtailing or closing certain services such as day services, as well as certain clinical supports in order 
to; a) prioritise essential public health services at CHO level and b) ensure continued delivery of the 
referenced residential and home supports provision. I should note that in the absence of regular 
access to some service and supports, CHOs and service providers have tried to maintain services that 
can be delivered safely; providing outreach and telecare solutions, using technology where possible; 
and using creative and innovative models of care to support service users, both adults and children. 
 
Since the publication of the Governments ‘Roadmap for reopening Society & Business’ as well as the 
‘Return to work safely’ protocol, the HSE is finalising plans to re-establish vital non-covid supports and 
services.  This includes very careful and detailed work on the part of the Disability Sector with national 
guidance and will result in directing how all funded agencies can deliver services on a medium to long-
term basis.  In effect this means that the HSE will soon set out its plans in terms of how we can safely 
begin to commence services, which will have to comply with guidance as set out by the National 
Public Health Emergency Team as well as Public Health specialists in the HSE.  
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
Dr. Cathal Morgan, 
Head of Operations - Disability Services,  
Community Operations 


